
Frequently Asked Questions for OneStopShop Online Portal 

Where can I find instructions on how to use the OneStopShop portal? 

There are training guides and videos on the One Stop Shop page on the Town of Gilbert 
website (https://www.gilbertaz.gov/departments/development-services/one-stop-shop).  
Topics covered are How to Register, How to Apply for a Plan, How to View Plan Markups and 
Resubmit Revised Exhibits, How to Retrieve Pre-Application Comments as well as many more. 

What do I do if I forgot my username and/or password? 

If you forgot your username or password, do not create a new account as you will not be able 
to retrieve records or make payments on items under the original account. Instead, you can 
retrieve both your login and password at the login page.  

In the top right corner, Click on Guest and then Log In. 

 

From this screen you can either reset your password or have your username emailed to you.  

 

Why isn’t the plan or invoice that I initially applied for showing on my dashboard?  

If you cannot access your plans or invoices after logging in, either you have more than one 
account or the applications for the plans were created by another user.  To see if you may 
have another account, follow the steps above to retrieve your username and password.  If 
someone else applied for the plan, they can add you as a contact on that record which will 
allow you access. 

https://www.gilbertaz.gov/departments/development-services/one-stop-shop

